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Merchant Shipping Act 1894
1894 CHAPTER 60

PART III

PASSENGER AND EMIGRANT SHIPS.

3

EMIGRANT SHIPS.

Master's Bond.

309 Bond to be given by master of emigrant ship.

(1) Before an emigrant ship clears outwards or proceeds to sea, the master, together with
the owner or charterer, or in the event of the owner or charterer being absent or being
the master, one other good and sufficient person approved by the chief officer of
customs at the port of clearance, shall enter into a joint and several bond (in this Act
referred to as the master's bond) in the sum of two thousand pounds, to the Crown.

(2) The bond shall be executed in duplicate, and shall not be liable to stamp duty.

(3) Where neither the owner nor the charterer of an emigrant ship resides in the British
Islands, the bond shall be for the sum of five thousand instead of two thousand pounds,
and shall contain an additional condition for the payment to the Crown, as a Crown
debt, of all expenses incurred under this Act in rescuing, maintaining, and forwarding
to their destination, any steerage passengers carried in the ship who by reason of
shipwreck or any other cause, except their own neglect or default, are not conveyed by
or on behalf of the owner, charterer, or master of the ship to their intended destination.

310 Evidence of bond.

(1) Where an emigrant ship is bound to a British possession the chief officer of customs
at the port of clearance shall certify on one part of the master's bond that it has been
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duly executed by the master of the ship and the other person bound, and shall forward
the same to the governor of the said possession or to such person as the governor may
appoint for that purpose.

(2) The certificate shall, in any court of a British possession in which the bond may be
put in suit, be conclusive evidence of the due execution of the bond by the master and
the other person bound, and it shall not be necessary to prove the handwriting of the
officer of customs who signed the certificate, nor that he was at the time of signing it
chief officer of customs at the port of clearance.

(3) Any such bond shall not be put in suit in a British possession after the expiration of
three months next after the arrival of the ship in that possession, nor in the British
Islands after the expiration of twelve months next after the return of the ship and of
the master to the British Islands.


